Rachel Carson Trails Conservancy

Board Meeting Minutes 2/15/18
Attendance: Bob Mulshine, Steve Mentzer, Charlie Brethauer, Joe Kulbacki, Paul Sauers (note we did not have a quorum also note we moved the meeting to Thursday to Keep Valentine’s Day open)
 The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM
Special Guest we started with a presentation from Lou Krizmanich.  Lou proposed the Harmony Trail Fallen Heroes Challenge, an event that we could hold annually to promote the Harmony Trail.  He would like to target October 13, 2018 for this year’s event.  He expects to pull together a committee of Conservancy people, sponsors and partners to flesh out the plans for the event.  He recorded his presentation to the Board.  He plans to have this recording along with other information on a private website soon.  That URL will be distributed when available.
Minutes from January were not available.  The 90 Day Calendar was Reviewed.  Charlie agreed to set the time of day for the boundary hike.  Steve agreed to take up with the Promotion Committee scheduling the Spring Hike.
Financial Report was reviewed.  We agreed to pay the invoices John Stevens submitted for services.  Steve said he is still working to resolve an invoicing issue with the bus company we used for the Challenge.  
Steve distributed the new brochures developed by the Promotion Committee as an aid in soliciting annual sponsors for the Conservancy
Information from the social media report that Amy emailed the Board was reviewed

Bob reviewed the information from the Harmony Trail Committee report that was emailed to the Board.  There was some discussion of the planned development near the corner of Route 910 and Brennan Road which was recommended for conditional approval by the Pine Planning Commission.  We could eventually get a piece of property to extend the trail to the other side of Route 910.
Although there was no new Baker Trail Report Steve said that work was still going on to get the permit to fix the covered bridge.  Joe said he hoped we get the permit before the bridge experienced any more damage.

We reviewed the Volunteer Committee Report that Donna emailed to the Board.  Special note was made of the April 21 RCT Road Clean Up event.

Steve said there may be one more meeting of the web committee.  The site is up and everyone seems happy with the upgrade.

Steve reported that the Safer Trails Committee has focused on Riddle Run Road.  They worked with the Allegheny Land Trust to approach an owner who had previously excluded us from his land.  It appears that he is willing to discuss letting us back on and may consider negotiating an easement with us.  The committee needs to contact other landowners in the route.  At Joe’s request Steve detailed the expected course change.  He said it could cut a mile for the full length of the course.  He said it would follow the power lines into Agan Park. 
The committee is also looking at Ridge Road.  There are some tax delinquent properties that we could look to acquire to help us off the road there.

Under Old Business we discussed the Jennifer Parr Davis Talk.  We were offered dated of April 20, August 6, 7 or 8.  We rejected the April date as too close to allow us to properly promote and too close to our annual meeting.  We could have the event at North Park or the Eden Hall campus of Chatham University.  We decided to seek the Cabin at North Park because it is more centrally located and we should be able to get better attendance.  Bob is going to check on the availability of the Cabin.  Bob has told Brew Davis that we will not use the April date and committed to get back to him when we have the Cabin reservation confirmed.  We plan to work with REI to promote the Talk.  We may request that people sign up for the Talk through REI so we know if we have enough room at the Cabin and we know how much refreshment to provide.
Under New Business we discussed how we should maintain important documents like property titles, surveys and contracts.  Charlie is going to check with the bank to see if we can get a security deposit box and have a few people able to get at it.
We discussed the problem for the Challenge of the bridge over Pine Creek being under construction.  Steve said Mark has been tasked with coming up with the solution.  He thinks we may address the issue with a rope spanning the creek and a raft that can be pulled hand over hand back and forth across the creek.  He said if we do this we may give young people in the Friends and Family Challenge tokens they must present to the Raft Master in order to get across the creek.

We were asked by Allegheny County Parks, Braden Miter, if we have any projects we would like to address in 2018.  Bob will ask Donna, Volunteer Coordinator, to email a request to the stewards who have parkland to make recommendations.

We identified three areas that we might suggest projects for.  The area of the Red Trail behind the Dog Park has some erosion and wetness problems.  The Area across Babcock from the spillway going down from the street to the path along the water is eroding, has poison ivy, and other problems.  Joe says there is a parallel path nearby.  We should consider closing our existing path and adopting the parallel path.  Past the Harmar Shelter and after crossing South Ridge Drive there is an area that is always wet.  We should either reroute or look into a boardwalk or other solution. 
John had asked if we would host Trail Adam at our next Board meeting.  They are interested in our Many Trails One Community initiative.  We agreed that they would be welcome

Charlie reminded us that we have contributed to the Allegheny County Parks Association in the past.  Tom Armstrong supports both that organization and ours.  Charlie will send out an inquiry to the Board to see if we agree to donate $250 to that organization again this year.
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